
 

 
 

 

 

 

February 28, 2023 

 

 

Theresa Chapple-McGruder 

Public Health Administrator  

Village of Oak Park Health Department  

123 Madison Street 

Oak Park, Illinois 60302 

 
Dear Ms. Chapple-McGruder:  

The Department has received notice from the Office of Policy, Planning and Statistics that the 

Village of Oak Park Health Department Community Needs Assessment and Health Plan has 

been approved. Additionally, you are in compliance with Subparts C and D of the Certified 

Local Health Department Code. 

Therefore, I am pleased to notify you that the Village of Oak Park Health Department is granted 

certification by the Department, effective September 19, 2021, for a period of five years.  

Enclosed is a certificate documenting your achievement. As a certified local health department, 

the Village of Oak Park Health Department is now eligible for the Department’s Local Health 

Protection Grant. 

Congratulations on achieving certification. The diligent efforts by you and your staff are now 

duly recognized. The citizens of Village of Oak Park will benefit from your activities and the 

services that your certified local health department provides. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Sameer S. Vohra, MD, JD, MA 

Director 
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